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Podgorica, 25 October 2012 

Two Days of Fruitful Discussion on Digital Services in Ljubljana 

Podgorica – The 2nd SEE Digi.TV Conference gathered more than 90 participants from the South-East 
European regulatory authorities, television and electronic communications industry, international 
organisations, academia and civil society in Ljubljana on the 18th and 19th of October 2012. The event was 
organised by APEK, the Post and Electronic Communications Agency of the Republic of Slovenia, in close 
cooperation with the project partners, including partners from Montenegro (Agency for Electronic Media and 
Agency for Electronic Communications and Postal Services).  

The conference was opened by the Director General of APEK, Mr Franc Dolenc, the National Coordinator for 
European Transnational Territorial Cooperation Programmes and SEE Programme Monitoring Committee 
Member, Ms Margarita Jančič, and the SEE Digi.TV Project Manager, Ms Tanja Kerševan Smokvina.  

The topics of four panels complemented each other in a way to provide a comprehensive and integrated 
picture of most important issues, currently dealt with within the project. The discussants on societal aspects of 
digital divide in the South East Europe and possible measures to tackle it; position of broadcasters and 
telecom operators with regard to digital dividend and ways of awarding it for the public benefit; future of 
terrestrial broadcasting, and regional specifics and business strategies of other digital platforms were selected 
among the most representative stakeholders in the region and among the renowned international experts. A 
complete list of the panellists and their presentations can be found on the project web site na internet sajtu 
projekta http://www.see-digi.tv/newsevents/two-days-of-fruitful-discussion-on-digital-services-in-
ljubljana.html?0, while short summaries of the panel discussions will be available soon.  

The next international conference will be organised in Hungary in April 2013. As the concluding event of the 2-
year-long project it will be utilised to present the achievements of the SEE Digi.TV project and wrapping up the 
discussions which have taken place within the framework of the project at transnational level. 

The End 

Further information:  
Jadranka Vojvodić, Agency for Electronic Media (+382 20 201430 or jadranka.vojvodic@ardcg.org) or  
Ana Vukčević, Agency for Electronic Communications and Postal Service (+382 20 406 768 or ana.vukcevic@ekip.me). 
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